
[bookmark: _Hlk506462475]TRUSTEE’S  MINUTES
PLEASANT TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING
November 16, 2017

[bookmark: _GoBack]
CALL TO ORDER
Trustees Katie Gossman, Jeff Haenggi and Julie Winslow were all present for the 6:30 meeting. Trustee Haenggi  led the Pledge of Allegiance and then recognized all veterans present in honor of Veteran’s Day.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES
Trustee Haenggi motioned to approve the September meeting minutes for 2017 budget amendments and the vote was 3:0 FOR. He noted that the bridge on 120th is the scary bridge Commissioner Woydziak talked about last month when he called….not the scary bridge on Tawakoni. He also mentioned the Google docs documents were an internal project list. More discussion about bridges within the township was held before Haenggi called for a vote on the October Regular Meeting Minutes, VOTE 3:0 FOR.

PUBLIC COMMENTS/ORGANIZATION PRESENTATION
(There were no organizations or special interest groups signing up to talk to the township board.)

 TREASURER’S REPORT

Trustee Gossman reported a beginning balance of $316,439 available month-end balance of $335,871. Details are in the financial reports available. A brief discussion was held regarding the number of county disbursements to the township per year. There was one question on the water and electric bills regarding the prepayment of each. Gossman moved to approve the vouchers and the VOTE was 3:0 FOR.

CLERK’S REPORT
Clerk Winslow reported some progress on the township policies and procedures document to board is working on and noted that the township was changing propane companies tomorrow at the shop. Winslow briefly talked about roads and about the township website and that Haenggi would address these further.

 OVERSEER’S REPORTS
Phillip Boucher began his report with culverts and how many they had replaced for the month. In addition, he mentioned several on Mulberry that were definitely needing replaced and that the crew was working on doing  that but that they had begun work in Claassen’s addition and that included 156th and 158th being included. He reported that he and Phillip had a meeting with Berkamp, etc. looking for new material, etc. and noted that the new material was in Sun City and would require hauling (three hours away). The grader we have is still for sale through an auction site.

 TRUSTEE’S REPORT
Trustee Haenggi mentioned that there was possibly a new quarry facility going up out on Highway 77 south of Augusta. Special meeting changes were announced for December and that the new schedule would be published. The Board is looking at the dates of Dec 11, 2017 (at the senior center) and postponing the Dec regularmeeting to Dec 28th (Rose Hill Fire Station) to accommodate the paying of all due bills and invoices by the end of the calendar year. Another item discussed was the board’s resolution in December of 2016 to raise the board’s pay that the auditor found was handled incorrectly as no publication was made or correct form completed. He stated that the board would handle this item as the auditors stated it should be handled. Haenggi also talked about obtaining a telephone for the Overseer, stating that Mr. Boucher’s telephone number was too well known in the township and that the board does not want Philip to be called directly (by township residents) but instead he wants them contacting him. Haenggi also referred to the website’s email function, and that messages could go there as well. The site is PleasantTownshipbuco.org or PleasantTownshipbuco.com. 

OTHER BOARD BUSINESS
1. Motion to increase Richard’s salary by $300.00 per month and allow him to pursue his insurance through the open market. VOTE 3:0 FOR.
2. Motion to approve a township telephone for Phillip was tabled to finalize plan options.

PUBLIC COMMENTS/QUESTIONS
Discussion was held regarding signage and the rail crossings on Prairie Creek, 170th and Indianola Road. A petition was filed by the residents of the Mockingbird and Valley View additions regarding the condition of their roads.

ADJOURNMENT
The meeting adjourned at approximately 8:10 p.m.
